MINUTES

PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING

September 6, 2017

Cheryl Davis, President, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Social Hall.  Ron Haggerty said the opening prayer. Deacon Sandy joined us. All members introduced themselves. Cheryl reported that the picture frame in the Commons area has been updated with pictures and names of all members of the Parish Council.

The minutes from the June 20, 2017 meeting were approved as sent out. 

In Attendance:

Council members:  Phil Olekszyk, Linda Gregory, Christine Van Buren, Joan Lechene, Cathy Buquor, Cheryl Davis, Ron Haggerty, Justen Anderson and Chriss Lawrence were present. Rita Guest was unable to make the meeting due to weather.

Ex-Officio Member:   Father Jim Cowles.  

OLD BUSINESS:  

Parish directory update and online Password:  Directories were handed out before and after all masses on June 10 and 11 and on   July 24 and 25. We will also distribute them on September 9 and 10. Thank you everyone for all your help in getting this accomplished.  There was a question for Rita regarding a makeup day for parishioners who were unable to make the scheduled picture days.  This would be for the online edition only since the books are done.  We also need the password to get to the online directory from the web page and get this information out to parishioners.

Expanded Parish Bulletin Update (start date, frequency, and articles):  Father Jim reported he is working on the insert, however we have only received 2 or 3 submissions and we can’t do this without more submissions from parishioners.  The front of the third sheet can be filled with Father Jim’s column, religious education information, youth group, and maybe a weekly calendar, but the back is still blank.  We want to make this page more folksy and neighborly. Some suggestions were: information on Parish ministries, Holy Day reminders, anniversaries, weddings, promotions, awards, move in/out of the area, address changes, names of new parishioners, parishioners who have died, people sharing stories, names of Parish Council members and activities, a link to the bulletin and thank you letters to the church.  Father Jim will write a bulletin insert to encourage more participation from the parish. Cheryl will get with Father Jim and the staff to see what the newsletter can have in it (ie: articles that are not being put on the third page of the bulletin).
Newsletter (contents and email address):  Cheryl asked if we can have the email address that will be used for the newsletter activated to start the Newsletter. She had been told by the staff that there were some concerns about using mass emails and some liability issues brought up by the diocese. It was suggested we put a request in the bulletin asking parishioners for their email addresses for parish communication. In the newsletter, we would like to see upcoming events and reports on past events. Father Jim will look into mass emails regarding any diocesan requirements and restrictions, and asked that the Newsletter be tabled until we are able to get the expanded bulletin out, at that point we will know what goes in the bulletin and what will go in the newsletter to avoid duplication. It was agreed to table the Newsletter until the expanded bulletin is up and going. 

Facebook Project Update:  Christine reported that Jeri Trudeau has shared pictures from last year’s Parish Picnic and she has put them on the St. Therese website. New Parish Council members will be invited to join the webpage. It is still a closed page and if we want to add anything, we need to contact Christine and she will take care of entries as appropriate.  Phil asked if administering the web page is getting to be overwhelming.  She said it would help if someone could make some phone calls when necessary. He offered to help if it does get to be more than she can handle. Linda reminded us that to help spread the Facebook page we can share it to our timelines. 
Parish Picnic Update:  Joan and Cheryl are co-chairing this event on October 1 following the 10:30 a.m. mass.  The Theresians and Knights, who will do the cooking have been contacted about helping. Parishioners will again be asked to provide a side dish or dessert. The youth group will handle games.  Game prizes and door prizes are being obtained and/or donated.  Separate groups have been organized to handle set up for the picnic and take down/clean up after the picnic. The tent has been ordered from Grand Rentals. Father Jim agreed to let us place a flyer in the bulletin. It is permissible for parishioners to bring alcoholic beverages, however it must be under the control of whomever brings it to make sure minors do not have access to it. Since this is a closed event on our property and we are not selling alcohol, we do not need an ABC license.  
Columbarium update:  Father Jim said there was no report, we are waiting on the Diocese who approves, sets the prices and guides the procedure, they pay for it and moneys received go to the Diocese.  The person who oversees this has not come to explain the process.  Sandy will be seeing him and volunteered to see if he can get a status update.
Security: Linda Gregory reported that Mark Molnar, who did a security briefing for her middle school, said he would be happy to come and talk with the ushers regarding security for the buildings.  She will ask him if he can attend the October 4th Parish Council meeting.  We need procedures in place in case of an intruder. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: We have received committee reports from most of the ministries in the Parish, those reports were passed out to members of the Parish Council who are involved with each group or agreed to serve as liaison who gave a brief summary of the ministry from the reports received.  The Theresians (Joan liaison) and Knights (Ron liaison) will be added in the future for reports and Father Jim said he would also like the Finance Council added.  We will also add Parish Community Life Committee (Cathy liaison) once they have formed. Cathy said she thinks that Kerry Fallon may already be planning the November wine and cheese. The complete committee reports are attached to the minutes in the file.
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Liturgy Committee: Cathy Buquor summed up that more Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist are needed for the 10:30 mass, money is needed for Pentecost decorating. Charlene Galvez is transitioning into the usher coordinator position.  We have two new servers at the 8:00 mass, servers are needed at the other masses.  Each member of the liturgy committee with specific responsibilities was asked to make a list of their job responsibilities, similar to a job description, detailing what they do and listing their key functions. These lists will be bound into a manual and kept in the vesting room for reference.
Religious Education/Faith Formation:  Rita Guest will be asked to be liaison. Cheryl summarized the report in Rita’s absence. Registration will be held the weekend of September 9-10.  Classes begin Sunday, September 24th at 9:15 a.m. A retreat for 11 Catechists and parishioners who signed up is scheduled for September 15 – 17at Roslyn Retreat Center in Richmond.  Classrooms have been cleaned and organized.  The catechist roster for our program this year: K-1 - Missy Polonsky, 2- Julie Dzieciolowski, 3- Rita Guest, 4- Michelle Lyons and 5- Dave Clements.

Youth Group:  Justen Anderson summarized Brandon is asking the students and their parents to sign up for BAND in order to stay updated with events and information. September 9th there is a Soccer Shoot out at Ark Park. September 10th and 24th there is Formation day for the Middle School Youth Group at the church and Formation night at the Fort for High School Youth Group on September 10th, 17th and 24th. October 21st they are helping out with the Christmas Bazaar and there will be a Halloween Party for elementary, middle and High School students.

Charitable Gaming:  Phil Olekszyk summarized that they still need help. For Fiscal year 2016-2017, a total of $36,818.90 has been donated to the parish. Funds were used for the Youth Learning Center roof, parish directory, restoration of hardwood floor in the Rectory, computer equipment was purchased for the Parish Office, final payment on the Statue of St. Therese, Christian Education seminar for office personnel just to name a few.
Maintenance:  Ron Haggerty summarized items that need to be completed are metal around entry doors to commons area needs to be prepped and painted, Adult Learning Center electrical system needs to be upgraded, Youth Learning Center water and sewer mains need to be replaced from the road to the facility.  The interior divider wall in the paint storage area needs to be replaced due to termite damage and storage shed needs painting.  Need to replace the lattice work around the rear deck of the Rectory. High cost Items and/or long term repairs:  We need to replace the Baptismal Font, install top soil at the ALC & YLC to help eliminate water damage to the foundations.  Construct Portico in front entry of church. Construct picnic pavilion behind Bread for Life Food Bank.
Social Justice:  Linda Gregory summarized the events and projects they have been involved in such as Baby Shower for Mothers in Crisis, GUEST Homeless Shelter, Forgotten Grandparents Outreach, Plastic Bag Recycling, Toys for Tots, Angel Tree, Stocking Collection for Migrant Ministries, Prison outreach, Hispanic Ministries and Emergency assistance.

Small Christian Communities:  Cheryl Davis summarized this is a small group of 5 who has collected donations from those parking in the church lot for the Daffodil Festival and they put on a BBQ dinner at Ware River Yacht Club.  All money from these two events went to the Bread for Life Food Pantry. Plans to recruit more members in the fall are incomplete at this time.
RCIA:  Linda Gregory summarized that they are starting The Bible Timeline; the Story of Salvation, all parishioners and welcome and encouraged to attend.

Neighborhood Communities:  Linda Gregory summarized this is an ongoing process.  Deacon Sandy found the old Library has maps that they can have tailor-made for our needs to show the different neighborhood communities of parishioners which will be a big help.

Bread for Life Food Pantry:  Phil Olekszyk summarized that we should visit the Food Pantry.  They are open 3 days/week.  This past Wednesday they served 189 families today alone.  In 2016 volunteer hours totaled 13,042 and distributed 863,802 pounds of food, making Bread for Life the largest food pantry of all the 90 food pantries and food kitchens in the Virginia Peninsula FoodBank in the Hampton area. Cheryl asked Father Jim if the Food Pantry can be included on the list of parish ministries on the back of the monthly calendar which is inserted into the bulletin. Father Jim agreed and said to just ask the office staff to do it.
NEW BUSINESS:

Parish Community Life Committee formation: This committee does not currently exist, we need a parishioner who would be willing to chair this and get it going.  The community social events chosen for this year are: Parish Picnic -October 1, 2017, Wine and Cheese Social - November 18, 2017 (Kerry Fallon?), Senior Lunch following 10:30 mass - January 14, 2018, Mardigras - February 10, 2018, International Dinner - May 19, 2018 and Western Night - July 21, 2018.  All Parish Council members were asked to put these dates on their personal calendar and try to attend as many as possible. Linda and Cathy volunteered to work on finding a chair for the committee.

Nametags:  Some of our members do not have their name on their nametags.  It was voted to get new tags for everyone with their name and Parish Council on it.  We are also looking at going with a different color, rather than red and something that is lighter in weight.
PASTOR’S COMMENTS: none
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Parish Council retreat:  Saturday, September 9th from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. in the Social Hall. Don’t forget to read your copy of the book, Great Catholic Parishes, before the retreat. Lunch will be provided. 
Parish Picnic:  Sunday, October 1 from noon to 4:00 p.m. Please bring a side dish or dessert and help to make this another success.
Next meeting:  Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, October 4, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the Social Hall.  Christine Van Buren will give the opening prayer and Chriss Lawrence will do the closing prayer.

 Closing Prayer:  Cheryl Davis said the closing prayer, and adjourned the meeting at 8:34 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted:

Chriss Lawrence, Secretary

